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September 22, 2008

Kevin Lea
P. O. Box 151
Port Orchard, WA 98366

Re: July Acts & Facts article by Dr. Austin
Dear Sir:

Your certified-mail demand letter addressed to Dr. John Mottis regarding our July 2008 Aezs
@ Facts article by Dr. Steve Austin was forwarded to my attention, as I serve as Executive
Editor for all ICR publications.

I was disappointed by your threatening tone toward Dr. Mortis and ICR regarding out
publication of this well-documented atticle, especially considering your full-time role as an
ordained church pastor in Washington State.

Nevertheless, Acts & Facts does not plan to issue a retraction of the article, its contents, ot
its author. ICR ediforial staff and management have no further comment regarding this
issue.

Sincerely,

Director of Communication
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